

ROGER NEW Chief of Police

ANDY SPEAKMAN
Deputy Chief of Police

JOHN COLLINS
BRYAN JOHNSON
NATE TENNESSEN
DAN TOCKO
Lieutenants

3830 Pilot Knob Road
Eagan, MN 55122-1897
Phone: 651.675.5700
Fax: 651.675.5707
TTY: 651.454.8535
www.cityofeagan.com
Facebook
www.facebook.com/EaganPD
Twitter
@EaganPolice

MIKE MAGUIRE Mayor

PAUL BAKKEN
CYNDEE FIELDS
GARY HANSEN
MIKE SUPINA
Council Members

DIANNE MILLER
City Administrator



April 15, 2023

To Whom It May Concern,

The purpose for this letter is to offer my support in the passage of legislation that would provide financial support for the Lights On Program. Critics of law enforcement have looked for ways to minimize pretextual police contacts, and the Lights On Program provides a tool to help accomplish that.

The Eagan Police Department has used the program to assist citizens with getting broken lights fixed on their vehicles in lieu of charging, which will eliminate future stops for equipment violations. The Lights On Program also helps promote community relations with police which is an added benefit to everyone.

Once again, I would like to offer my full support for the Lights On Program, which is helping make Minnesota a safer community.

Regards,

Roger New Chief of Police

Eagan Police Department